Christ the King Church, Beaumont Way, (next to the shopping centre) On Thursday, 3 December 2009 Starting at 3:30 pm

The meeting will be in two parts

3:30pm - 4:15pm

Meet your Councillors and local service providers dealing with:-

- Housing and Housing repairs
- Grounds maintenance and parks
- Community and Healthy Living Centres
- City Wardens
- Youth Services
- Multi Access Centre helping people back into work.
- Ashton Green
- General Council matters and other issues
- * Some of the above to be confirmed.

There will also be partners present from:

- Police
- Speedway Consortium
- Sure Start

4:15pm - 5:30pm

Get involved in your area and planning for the future. There will be presentations and discussions on:

- Enterprise as a Life get help becoming self employed.
- Ward Action Plan update
- Housing Capital Receipts proposals for improvements
 Ward Meeting budget and grant applications

YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Your Ward Councillors are:

Councillor Vi Dempster Councillor Keith Lloyd-Harris Councillor Paul Westley

Making Meetings Accessible to All

WHEELCHAIR

Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic Services Officer on the details provided.

BRAILLE / AUDIO TAPE - CD / TRANSLATION

If you require this agenda or a particular part of it to be translated or provided on audio tape, the Democratic Services Officer can organise this for you (production times will depend on equipment facility availability). In certain cases, subject to the agreement of the local Councillors, translation facilities can be provided at the meeting.

INDUCTION LOOPS - HEARING AT MEETINGS

We provide a loop system at every meeting for people with hearing aids. If you have a hearing aid, please speak to the Democratic Services Officer at the meeting for further assistance if you think you won't be able to hear what's being discussed. There is also a facility which can help people hear better if you don't have a hearing aid but are hard of hearing, again please speak to the Democratic Services Officer about this.

INFORMATION FAIR

PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR DETAILS OF SERVICE REPRESENTATIVES YOU CAN TALK TO AT THIS MEETING

You can raise matters of concern, give opinions and find out information which may be of use

Ward Councillors and General	Police Issues	
Information	Talk to your Local Dalias about	
Talk to your local councillors or	Talk to your Local Police about issues or raise general queries.	
raise general queries	issues of raise general queries.	
Taise general queries		
Housing and Housing Repairs	Grounds Maintenance & Parks	
Staff from the local housing office	Raise queries / concerns about any	
will be able provide information on	grounds maintenance issues.	
services available.		
Community and Healthy Living	City Warden	
Centres	5.1 3, 114.145.1	
	Speak to your local city warden to	
Get details of the services which	raise any issues about local	
are available at local centres.	environmental issues.	
0	Our Otari	
Speedway Consortium	Sure Start	
Find out about the latest	Speak to representatives of the	
developments with the planned	local Sure Start to find out what's	
speedway and other sports	available in your local area.	
facilities.		
Multi Access Centre	Youth Services	
Width Access Centre	Toutil Services	
Find out about proposals for a Multi	Representatives from local youth	
Access Centre which provides	services will be in attendance.	
services to help people get back to		
work.		
	0.000	
Ashton	Green	
Details of the proposals at Ashton Green will be		
available for viewing and to make comments on.		

FORMAL SESSION

1. ELECTION OF CHAIR

Councillors will elect a Chair for the meeting.

The first part of the agenda covers formal items which the Councillors need to deal with to ensure that regulations on holding meetings are kept to.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

The first main item on the agenda is Declarations of Interest where Councillors have to say if there is anything on the agenda they have a personal interest in. For example if a meeting was due to discuss a budget application put forward by a community group and one of the Councillors was a member of that group, they would not be able to take part in the decision on that budget application.

Councillors are asked to declare any interest they may have in the business on the agenda, and/or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 applies to them.

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Appendix A

The minutes of the previous Beaumont Leys Community Meeting, held on 15 September 2009, are attached and Members are asked to confirm them as a correct record.

This next part of the agenda covers items where input from you on issues that affect your community is welcomed.

5. ENTERPRISE AS A LIFE

Samuel Larke from the 'Enterprise as a life' project will be in attendance to give a short presentation on the services which they can provide to people looking to start up their own business.

6. WARD ACTION PLAN UPDATES

An update will be provided on the key areas of the Ward Action Plan:-

- Street Cleaning Environmental Services
- Crime / Anti Social Behaviour
- Youth Services

7. HOUSING CAPITAL RECEIPTS INITIATIVE

Leo Daniels – Neighbourhood Housing Manager for Beaumont Leys will give an update on the Housing Capital Receipts Initiative. He will outline the proposals which have been received to make improvements in the ward which residents can give their views on.

8. BUDGET Appendix B

Councillors are reminded that they will need to declare any interest they may have in budget applications, and/or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992 applies to them.

Steve Letten, Member Support Officer officer will give a brief update on the current budget position.

The meeting will consider the following budget applications:-

- B1) Friends of Castle Hill Country Park Proposal for improvements to Castle Hill Country Park at a cost of £1211.
- B2) Babington Flying Club Proposal to set up a radio controlled model flying club at Babington Community College at a cost of £975.52.

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 1 March 2010.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an **Evaluation sheet** to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank you.

For further information contact

Matthew Reeves, Democratic Services Officer or Steve Letten, Members Support Officer, Resources Department, Leicester City Council, Town Hall, Town Hall Square, LEICESTER, LE1 9BG

Phone 0116 229 8811 / 8821 Fax 0116 229 8819

Matthew.Reeves@leicester.gov.uk / Steve.Letten@leicester.gov.uk

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Appendix A

Beaumont Leys Community Meeting

Your Community, Your Voice

Record of Meeting and Actions

3:30 pm, Tuesday, 15 September 2009 Held at: Christ the King Church, Beaumont Way

Who was there:

Councillor Vi Dempster
Councillor Keith Lloyd-Harris
Councillor Paul Westley



INFORMATION SHARING – 'INFORMATION FAIR' SESSION

The following information stands were sited in the room. Members of the public visited the stands and were given an opportunity to meet Councillors, Council staff and service representatives.

Ward Councillors and General Information	Police Issues
Talk to your local councillors or raise general queries.	Local Police were available to talk about issues or raise general queries.
School Admissions	Housing and Housing Repairs
Details were available about the school admissions process.	Officers were present to respond to housing queries.
Choice Based Lettings	Grounds Maintenance and Parks
Information was available about this service development.	It was possible to raise concerns about problems with overgrowing vegetation.
Community and Healthy Living Centres	City Warden
Details were available of local facilities.	The City Warden was present to listen to any issues that residents wished to raise.
Clockwise Credit Union	Speedway Consortium
A representative was present from the credit union.	Representatives were available to discuss progress on the project.
Sure Start	Customer Services
Details were available about services available locally.	Information was provided about the 'Telly Talk' and other services.
Benefits Advice	Library
Information and advice was available on benefits.	A representative was present from the local library.

At the conclusion of this informal session members of the public were invited to take their seats and take part in the formal session of the meeting.

FORMAL SESSION

23. ELECTION OF CHAIR

Councillor Vi Dempster was elected as Chair for the meeting.

24. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies for absence.

25. CREDIT UNION

Veena James from the Clockwise Credit Union gave the meeting a brief presentation about the services her organisation could offer.

- The aim was to give an alternative to expensive doorstep lenders, based on not for profit co-operative principles.
- The interest rates on loans were much lower than doorstep lenders, a top rate of 30%, compared to a possible 365%.
- Veena welcomed people who worked with tenants to contact her to see if some service provision could be developed.
- Loans could be arranged from £50 up to £7500, paid back through a variety of means and these could be extended if necessary.
- A dividend of 1.5% was currently paid on savings and a 3% cash ISA was available.
- The maximum amount that could be saved with the credit union was currently £14,500.

An offer was made to Clockwise to provide services from the Christ the King Church. Veena thanked for the offer and would look into it.

Veena also informed the meeting that a pilot exercise for community provision would be running in Beaumont Leys. Details would be circulated in the planned Community Magazine.

The Chair thanked Veena for attending.

26. COMMUNITY MAGAZINE

Carlym Sandringham, Manager of the Barleycroft Healthy Living Centre informed the meeting of details of a community magazine, One Neighbourhood.

- The magazine would be circulated to all properties in the Beaumont Leys and Abbey Wards.
- It would contain details of service providers operating in the area, Councillors' surgeries, community meetings, faith groups and voluntary groups.

- It would be circulated with the Link magazine, quarterly.

The Chair commented to the meeting that this was a good way for all organisations, which were active in the area to link up and provide information in one useful booklet. It also made sense from a financial perspective to produce one booklet rather than a number of different ones.

27. HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION ACTION PLAN

Ravi Mohankumar, Acting Team Leader, Traffic Impact outlined details of progress and actions taken in response to the issues raised at the previous meeting.

Overhanging Vegetation on Bennion Road

Ravi stated that letters had been written to owners of properties where this was an issue and that Council staff from Property Services would definitely be taking action on land that they had control over.

Roundabout at Bennion Road / Heatherbrook Road

With regard to the comment about this roundabout being dangerous, Ravi commented that a study on traffic calming in that area was being undertaken and its findings would be reported to Councillors for a decision. Changes to the roundabout could be included in this study.

A resident felt that the roundabout itself wasn't the problem, but the speed and style of driving by the public was the main issue. He felt that there was a particular problem in the morning and with taxi drivers. In response Ravi stated that a speed survey would be undertaken on Bennion Road, this would be ongoing 24 hours a day, for 7 days.

The Chair asked if the Police could look into exploring this issue with the resident to see if patrols could take place at times when there were particular problems. PC Martin Birch agreed to look into this and if the survey showed particular problems, the traffic camera van could be utilised.

Ashton Green

With regard to extra traffic arising from the development at Ashton Green, Ravi said that transport officers were waiting for more details before the traffic impact issues could be assessed.

On the wider issue of the Ashton Green development, the Chair said that a 'visioning' exercise was currently being undertaken. This meant, plans were being made for what could go where, including road layouts. When these were finalised there would be large amounts of consultation, to get the views of the public.

Chicanes on Bennion Road

Ravi commented that he was unaware of proposals for traffic calming on Bennion Road. Further details would be sought with regard to the landscaping 'bund' (mounds of land which often had trees and shrubs planted on them) which had been introduced.

Satisfaction with Bus Services

Ravi pointed out that the latest Mori survey for the Audit Commission showed a 74% satisfaction rate. The Council continues to raise issues with bus companies, but as they are a commercial organisation decisions about routes, timetables and fares a determined by the operator.

Gypsy Camping off Bennion Road

Ravi noted that landscaping bunds were being introduced along Bennion Road. He also noted that a new multi agency group based at County Hall were able to take swift action in relation to illegal gypsy encampments throughout Leicestershire. Councillor Westley noted that with the most recent encampment there were particular issues with one family. Due to compassionate grounds it wasn't possible to move them on as quickly as was hoped for. He further commented that there were no permanent stopping sites in the city and he felt that this was what was needed to address the problem properly.

Heacham Road Bridge Maintenance

An inspection of the Bridges was undertaken in 2008 and it found no critical safety issues. It was noted that there were elements which required painting. The Chair said that she would be raising this issue with the Cabinet Lead Member for Regeneration and Transport, as she felt that the poor condition of the bridges was bringing the area down.

Further issues

A resident raised specific concerns about a path near Tesco. It was felt that this would be dangerous through the winter, as it had degraded substantially.

Action	Officer Identified	Deadline
Speed survey on Bennion Road near roundabout with Heatherbrook Road	Ravi Mohankumar	December 2009
Monitor driving around roundabout at Bennion Road / Heatherbrook Road if issues are identified following speed survey	Police	December 2009
Raise issue of maintenance of Heacham Road bridges with Cabinet Lead Member for Regeneration and Transport	Councillor Dempster	December 2009

28. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors were asked to declare any interests they might have in the business on the agenda and/or indicate that Section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1972 applied to them.

There were no declarations.

29. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting were noted.

30. IMPROPER USE OF MOTORBIKES

Councillor Dempster introduced this item.

- A patchwalk was previously held on Osprey Road.
- Some measures were put in place which seemed to work for a while, but more complaints have been received recently.
- Beaumont Leys Councillors would raise the issue with the Cabinet Lead Member for Regeneration and Transport.
- A full public meeting was now planned on 7/14 October at Heatherbrook Primary School.
- Full leafleting of the local area would take place.
- All relevant officers from different agencies would be present to be able to respond to resident's concerns.

The following comments were made as part of the discussion.

- A resident noted that there weren't really any problems at Cross Hedges anymore. PC Martin Birch welcomed this as hard work had gone in to addressing the problems in the area.
- A representative of Beaumont Leys Flying Club said that he'd noticed a drop off in problems.
- Councillor Westley said that the Police and the Housing Office had been receiving good information about where motorbikes were being stored. They were then able to act on this information. He also felt that measures needed to be taken, such as removing long runs on pathways.
- It was agreed that barriers on pathways could be looked at. Councillor Dempster agreed to raise this with the Cabinet Lead.
- It was requested that Tesco be invited to the public meeting. It was felt that they could play a part with regard to restricting the sale of petrol.

Action	Officer Identified	Deadline

Raise the issue of	Councillor Dempster	December 2009
barriers on pathways		
with the Cabinet Lead		
Member for		
Regeneration and		
Transport		
Tesco to be invited to	Steve Letten, Member	October 2009
the public meeting	Support Officer	

31. LOCAL PATCH WALKS

Councillor Dempster introduced this item.

- A number of patchwalks had taken place in recent months in areas such as Osprey Road, Bradgate Heights, Heathley Park.
- Residents can approach Councillors about holding a patchwalk in their area.
- The area is leafletted, the patchwalk takes place and issues are noted.
- The issues are either responded to at the patchwalk or they are taken back to the Council, Police or partner organisation for action or response as appropriate.
- Councillors were happy to have further requests for patchwalks.

A resident commented that they didn't get to hear of events such as this as the notice board close to their home was regularly vandalised. The Chair asked that the Neighbourhood Housing Manager speak to the resident about the details of the problem.

A resident queried whether Councillors were invited to housing association patchwalks? The Councillors said that they weren't. A resident volunteered to provide details of the East Midlands Housing Association patchwalks.

Action	Officer Identified	Deadline
Investigate problems of vandalised notice boards	Leo Daniels – Beaumont Leys Neighbourhood Housing Manager	December 2009
Councillors to be invited to housing association patchwalks	Housing Associations	Ongoing

32. COMMUNITY MEETING BUDGET

Steve Letten, Member Support Officer gave the meeting an update on the current position with the budget.

 Overall there was £18,237 to distribute between the three funds at the beginning of the year.

- There was now £14,292 available to distribute.
- Dog mess bins had now been installed at Bennion Pools following a previous application. Environmental Services would be emptying them on a regular basis.
- Two previously 'fast track' applications were noted: Police litter picking scheme, £300 and Beaumont Lodge shops planting scheme, £500.
- Stefan Cabaniuk from Parks Services noted that the planting scheme was about to start its second phase and he gave details of what was involved.

The chair noted that a late application had been received from Barleycroft Evergreen Club. The application was to cover the room hire charge for the group to meet for one year. There were no comments from the meeting on this application. Councillors approved the application for £512.50.

Kim Thorrington, Youth Worker, Widening Participation gave the meeting details of youth projects which he was now putting forward formal requests for funding. This was as part of the £5620 that was approved last year to support youth projects.

Musical performance project - £500

Residential trip for young people with mental health difficulties - £400

Education materials for a sexual health project - £500

Football strip and footballs for a new football team - £300

Educational materials for friendship group for young people with mental health difficulties - £300

The Chair welcomed Kim's approach to this, to let the young people decide their priorities for spending the money. Councillors <u>approved</u> the expenditure on the youth projects.

Beaumont Leys Flying Club

A representative from the Flying Club told the meeting about plans to develop a project to work with young people at Babington Community College. Facilities would be available to use at the school, including flying space and a teacher would be involved. The application would be for £800 to provide for materials to help the young people build their own planes. Councillors indicated that they were minded to support this project when plans came forward.

33. DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

It was noted that future meetings would be taking place on:-

Thursday 3 December 2009 Monday 1 March 2009.

34. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Update on Speedway Sports Complex

David Hemsley from S&P Architects gave the meeting an update on progress with the speedway complex development.

- Planning approval had now been given.
- A legal agreement was now being finalised with the Council Cabinet approval was expected in October.
- It was hoped that work would start on site soon after.
- Representatives from 'Complete Football' were getting involved with the development. This was an organisation aiming to work with young people to develop their football skills.
- It would cost £1.30 for young people to access the football facilities.

A representative from the Flying Club asked to be informed when builders would move onto the site.

A resident expressed concern that residents hadn't had leaflets put through their doors. She felt that people had only just become aware of this development, now that it had been approved. She said that a number of residents had concerns about the noise that would be generated from the speedway. Mr. Hemsley explained that a lengthy consultation process, using a wide variety of methods, including leafleting houses had taken place. He also explained that various noise reduction controls had to be put in place as part of the planning application and that Pollution Control were happy with the plans. The Councillors agreed that a lot of consultation had taken place and previously there had been a great deal of support from residents in favour of the proposals.

Choice Based Lettings

Councillor Westley requested that there be an agenda item on Choice Based Lettings at the next meeting.

35. CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 5.45pm.



Appendix B

Beaumont Leys Ward Meeting Budget as of 3/12/09

	Ward Community	Community Cohesion	Ward Action
	Fund	Fund	Plan Fund
Balance carried forward 08/09	37	1,200	0
Budget allocation 09/10	5,000	2,000	10,000
Opening balance 09/10	5,037	3,200	10,000
Applications already approved 09/10			
Beaumont Town Football Club	332		
Bennion Pools Angling Club			500
Football Fun Week			1,500
Heathley Park Fun Day	300		
Police litter picking scheme (fast tracked)	300		
Beaumont Lodge shops planting scheme (fast tracked)	500		
Barley Croft Evergreen Club	513		
Balance remaining	3,092	3,200	8,000
New applications to be considered			
Beaumont Leys Flying Club			976
Friends of Castle Hill Country Park	1,211		
Balance remaining if applications are approved	1,881	3,200	7,024

Note

Of the £5,262 earmarked for youth activities last year from the ward action plan, £2,000 has so far been allocated.

This page is left blank intentionally.

Appendix B1

Community Fund Proposal Form

Please read the Guide to the Community Fund before you fill in this form

Then complete Section 1: Budget Proposal.

Section 1: Budget Proposal

If you are proposing to deliver the project yourself, please complete Section 2: Delivery agency as well. We can help you with this or do it for you – see who to contact in the **Guide to the Community Fund**.

Continue or separate sheets if you need to, or expand the boxes if you are filling in the form electronically.

_		
1. Name of Ward	Beaumont Leys	
2. Title of proposal	Park Improvement for Users	
3. Name of group or person making the proposal		
Friends of Castle Hill Country Park		

4. Short description of proposal. Please include information on how the money will be spent, who will benefit, when they will benefit, and how we will know when the proposal has been successful.

It is important that your answer to this question is clear, because we will only pay the costs when we can see evidence that the outcomes you describe here have been achieved. You can provide further details in your supporting information if you want to.

List of our future project for 2010:-

- 1 Further 10 benches to place in the top and lower half of the park
- 2 Construct mini chicane gates top and bottom of orchard and fencing installation.
- 3 Install V gate top of A46 footbridge,5 x steps and repair fencing.
- 4 Install fencing "Nothill " kissing gate
- 5 Fit post "Nothill / Anstey lane" kissing gate.
- 6 Construct granite set path railway sleeper V gate "Hill ground" nature area.
- 7 Shaleing of "Blackthorn" drive bridleway potholes.

- 8 Shaleing of "Sheepwash lane "potholes
- 9 Construct culvert sleeper crossings, at least 3 for better mobility
- 10 Install park picnic tables, in 3 locations, for example the Orchard off Astill Lodge Rd, Anstey Flood plain, and Sharpley Drive Hill rise.
- 11 Tree planting and bulb planting, hopefully with local schools and local residents

We have consulted with the Parks Department on our future project for 2010. All activities listed are intended to improve users' enjoyment of the Castle Hill Country Park. For disabled users shaleing and bridges are important to make sure access is improved. There are disabled accesses at several entrances to the park. Older users will benefit from the benches installed in the park, some will be placed along paths while others will be placed in good scenic areas to maximise enjoyment and views. V gates, fencing and chicane gates will be installed to prevent unauthorised park users such as dirt and motor bikes which have plagued the park for several years disturbing the authorised users' enjoyment of the park. Also cycling groups and orienteering groups will benefit from the increased mobility of particular areas of the park.

In the past we have provided guided walks of the park for local residents and local school children and plan to do the same in future while encouraging them to participate in our tree planting and bulb planting activities that are run in conjunction with the Parks Department of Leicester City Council.

All tools required for the project will be used for future projects and will be maintained for the community benefit. In the past we have borrowed tools from park users to complete our projects for 2009, see attached pictures. We cannot continue to borrow tools as they were borrowed on a good will basis while we were starting up.

The Council will be providing the wood needed for the 2010 project but all labour and tools used are the responsibility of the Friends of Castle Hill Country Park.

In order to judge the success the project the Friends of Castle Hill Country Park would like to give the Ward committee a tour of the park to view all the improvements.

5. Have you provided supporting information? X Tick if yes

6. What is the total cost to the Community Meeting?

£1211

7. How have you estimated or calculated the cost? Please show each item of expenditure and say whether it is an estimate or an actual cost.

Item	Cost £	Estimate or actual cost?
Insurance, public liability	191.	
Administration costs, mail and poster production		150
Cost for tools, cordless drill,		270

locks for tools		90
axe	53.59	
post driver	76.23	
bolt croppers	23.25	
crow bar	19.25	
maul	29.15	
slasher	49.22	
adge		25
Wet weather and safety gear for project team 4X		
Boots	66.96	
High visibility vests	13.08	
Rain gear	55.20	
Nuts, bolts and other hardware		100
Total		1211.93

8. Have you tried to get funding for this project from anywhere else, either in the Council or from another organisation? If so, please give details

We have approached VAL but do not qualify under their Grass Roots grant scheme because we have been in operation for 2 years not 3, which is required by their criteria.

We have approached Walkers but we are not currently on their list of approved groups we hope to be elected to the list in future.

We have received £120 for administration and £300 in tools from the Chestnut fund from BTCV.

9. Who proposed the project? Please provide contact details.

Name of contact person	Troy Lavers
Your position in organisation or group	Vice chairperson
Name of organisation or group	Friends of Castle Hill Country Park
Address	

Section 2: Delivery agency (this could be a single person, group of people or a group or organisation)

10. Who will deliver the project? Please provide contact details.

Name of contact person	Stuart Harlow
Your position in organisation or group	Projects Manager
Name of organisation or group	Friends of Castle Hill Country Park
Address	•

11. Declaration

I have read the *Guide to the Community Fund* and I accept the arrangements described in that guide. I confirm that the information I have given on this form is true. I will inform the council immediately if any of the information I have given on the form changes.

Name	Troy Lavers
Signature	
Date	17 November 2009

Please send this completed form back to:

Karen Shelton, Member Support Team, 2nd Floor, Town Hall, Leicester City Council, Leicester, LE1 9BG.

Fax No: 0116 229 8827

Appendix B2

Ward Community Fund Proposal Form

Please read the Guide to the Ward Community Fund before you fill in this form

Then complete Section 1: Budget Proposal.

If you are proposing to deliver the project yourself, please complete Section 2: Delivery agency as well. We can help you with this or do it for you – see who to contact in the **Guide to the Ward Community Fund.**

Continue or separate sheets if you need to, or expand the boxes if you are filling in the form electronically.

		LEICESTER CITY COUNCIL
Section 1: Budget	Proposal	2 5 SEP 2009
1. Name of Ward	Beaumont Leys	RECEIVED MEMBERS' SUPPORT
2. Title of proposal	Babington Junior Flying Club	
3. Name of group or	person making the proposal	
Tony Edwards (Clu	ub Organiser)	

4. Short description of proposal. Please include information on how the money will be spent, who will benefit, when they will benefit, and how we will know when the proposal has been successful.

It is important that your answer to this question is clear, because we will only pay the costs when we can see evidence that the outcomes you describe here have been achieved. You can provide further details in your supporting information if you want to.

The aim is to start a radio controlled model flying club for the under privileged children within Babington school (12 to start) so they can have the opportunity to enjoy a sport that they would not normally be able to because of the cost involved in starting up, there will be a evening school class to teach the rudiments of an aircraft is constructed and how to repair, to learn how a internal combustion engine works both two stroke and four stroke, and to assess whether repairs can be done, and last but not least to understand how the radio equipment works and also repair if possible,

We will also teach the children how to fly the aircraft both indoors and out, this will be done byway of a buddy up system so they will in my opinion learn the ability of respecting each other and faith in the others actions, we also believe it will teach them camaraderie, The final aim of the club is to have the members start their own club committee and be responsible for the running byway of a Chair person/ secretary/treasurer and members

5.	Have you provided supporting information?	Tick if yes
6.	What is the total cost to the Community Meeting?	£00000

7. How have you estimated or calculated the cost? Please show each item of expenditure and say whether it is an estimate or an actual cost.

Item	Cost	Estimate or
	£	actual cost?
Two Spectrum radio equipment £160 x 2	320	£320
Two trainer type Aircraft £69.99 each	139.98	£139.98
Stock of wood to repair aircraft	42	£ 42.00
Glues both wood and other	62.99	£ 62.99
Assortment of tools to repair and assess	135.55	£ 135.55
Assortment of indoor aircraft to allow training indoors	200	£ 200.00
Safety equipment to allow children to use glues and other equipment	75.00	£75.00
Total		£975.52

8. Have you tried to get funding for this project from anywhere else, either in the Council or from another organisation? If so, please give details

We are trying to get the modelling fraternity to help donate projects to the club so as to limit the additional cost of hopefully giving each of the 12 children a model on their own byway of the fact the have either designed and built or repaid damaged aircraft donated to the club, we are involved with importers to donate anything that they have to support the idea of trying to get the underprivileged children a chance to get involved in a sporting activity and to date we have had a good response as to promises of some equipment,

I have also acquired the services of a police officer, Babington school facilities, and a school teacher to assist me in the classroom as well of use of some equipment within the school, we are at the beginning of what I would call a great project to advance the ability to improve the use of the outside facilities as well as indoor, to promote something for children to do, and learn to respect each others work.

I am strongly of the opinion that this project as the ability to help not just as a
learning process of the model aircraft and all that involves but to teach respect for others and their possessions, but also to give them the opportunity to pass
on there experiences, and learn benefits of camaraderie.
It will also give me an opportunity to show some of the older type standards

that as a 65 year old person appreciates.

9. Who proposed the project? Please provide contact details.

Name of contact person	Tony Edwards
Your position in organisation or group	Founder and organiser
Name of organisation or group Babington Junior flying club	
Address	

Section 2: Delivery agency (this could be a single person, group of people or a group or organisation)

10. Who will deliver the project? Please provide contact details.

Name of contact person	Tony Edwards	
Your position in organisation or group	Founder & Organiser	
Name of organisation or group		

